
 
  
 
 
 
 Bulletin Number: MMP 24-23 
 
 Distribution: Home Health Care Services Providers 
 
 Issued: July 1, 2024 
 
 Subject: Home Health Update to Acceptable Provider Types 
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The purpose of this bulletin is to update definitions and acceptable provider types for Home 
Health Care Services (HHCS). Medicaid-enrolled podiatrists (doctor of podiatric medicine) are 
included as acceptable providers for ordering or referring and certifying physicians for HHCS. 
Effective for dates of service on or after August 1, 2024, podiatrists may be listed as the 
ordering or referring provider type on the 837 institutional (837I) claim form. They may also be 
listed as an attending physician for HHCS claims billed on the UB-04 claim format. Podiatrists 
must perform only plan of treatment functions that are consistent with the functions they are 
authorized to perform under State law. 
 
Manual Maintenance 
 
Retain this bulletin until the information is incorporated into the MDHHS Medicaid Provider 
Manual. 
 
Questions 
 
Any questions regarding this bulletin should be directed to Provider Inquiry, Department of 
Health and Human Services, P.O. Box 30731, Lansing, Michigan 48909-8231, or e-mailed to 
ProviderSupport@michigan.gov. When you submit an e-mail, be sure to include your name, 
affiliation, NPI number, and phone number so you may be contacted if necessary. Typical 
Providers may phone toll-free 800-292-2550. Atypical Providers may phone toll-free 
800-979-4662. 
 
An electronic copy of this document is available at www.michigan.gov/medicaidproviders >> 
Policy, Letters & Forms.   
 
Approved 
 
 
 
Meghan E. Groen, Director 
Behavioral and Physical Health and Aging Services Administration 
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